## UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Waukau, Wisconsin August 9, 1939

Dear Dr. Allen:

In reply to your letter of August third, before leaving Lawrence I gave all of my remaining keys to Dr. Elbel. It seems to me that I gave Mrs. Hulteen a key or two earlier but I am not sure. I hope that you are not put to too much inconvenience in locating a means of getting the skeleton out of the closet.

We have been in Waukau most of the summer and I have finished my share of the intramural book. At the present time I do not have anything of a professional nature lined up.

We were sorry to hear of Dr. Elbel's illness and sincerely hope that he will make a speedy recovery.

I am sure that the Summer Session went as well as was expected. I would be interested in knowing if Miss Curd was placed and if Mr. Olander's degree was granted.

Please give our best regards to Mrs. Hulteen.

Very truly yours, U. W. Laff